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Lisbon Central School 

6866 County Route 10 

Lisbon, New York 13658 

 

From the 
Superintendent 
Dear Parents and Residents: 

On May 15th, 306 residents cast their 

votes for the 2012-2013 Budget and 

election of a Board Member.  I am 

pleased that the majority of the voters 

felt that the education of our children is 

important  and voted yes when they 

came to the polls.  Incumbent Marc 

Montroy will maintain his seat on the 

Board of Education for another 5-year 

term. We will continue to work together 

to bring you the most responsible 

budget possible, while keeping the best 

interest of all of our students in mind.  

Thank you for your support.   

For most of us, the  Memorial Day 

holiday signifies the countdown to the 

final days of the school year and a time 

to think about plans for next year, and 

for our graduating seniors  it is the 

countdown to new beginnings and the 

challenge of higher education or 

employment opportunities.   But, as 

much as we like to think ahead to the 

relaxing days of summer, June promises 

to be a busy month here at Lisbon 

Central.   From the UPK concert on 

June 1st to the Class of 2012 Graduation 

Ceremony on June 22nd, the month is 

filled with opportunities to celebrate the 

success of our students.  Take note of 

the many events listed on page 6, and 

also on our website.  I welcome you to 

come and enjoy these events, as they are 

a reflection of the strong school 

community that is raising our students. 

 

 

 

I would be remiss if I didn’t mention 

my upcoming date with Ellie the Goat!  

The students have surpassed the goal set 

for them to read 25,000 books !  So, on 

June 15th at 12:30 p.m., we will hold our 

last FROGS Assembly for the school 

year and, with my brightest red lipstick 

on, I will be kissing Ellie!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Wishing you a safe, relaxing, and sunny 

summer spent with friends and family! 

Sincerely, 

Erin E. Woods 

Superintendent/Elementary Principal 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

. 
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Knightly News 

. 

. 

. 

Knightly News 

 

The After School 
Program for grades 
UPK-3 will continue 
through June 15th.  
The bus will run 

Monday – Thursday, 
with no bus run on 

Friday. 
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Lisbon Soccer Camp 
Registration for the 1st Annual Lisbon Central School 
Preseason Soccer Camp, scheduled for August 13-17, is still 
open but the camp is filling up quickly.  The camp is open to 
both boys and girls and will be holding a morning session from 
8-11 a. m. for students in grades 7-12 and an evening session 
from 6-7:30 p.m. for students in grades 3-6. 
 
The session for students in grades 7-12 is a high school 
preseason skills and conditioning camp and will a goaltender 
camp.  The fee is $100 per camper.  The session for grades 3-6 
will concentrate on basic skills and fundaments and the fee is 
$50 
 
Lisbon Central Boys Soccer Coach Bill Reed will direct the 
camp and instruction for grades 7-12 will be provided by 

Lisbon Coaches Dickie Marcellus and Scott Richardson, OFA 
Coach Kelly Geary, Colton –Pierrepont Coach Jim Nee, 
Potsdam Central Coach and former SUNY Canton Coach Al 
Benda, Canton Coaches Matt Caufield and Greg Kiah, and 
former Canton Coach Roger Dusharm, who is a member of the 
New York State Soccer Hall of Fame.  Instruction for the 
goaltender camp will be provided by SLU Assistant Coach 
Luke Seymour, who is a Canton native who played NCAA 
Division I level for Canisius College. 
 
Instruction for the evening session for 3-6 graders will be 
provided by members of the Lisbon Central Boys and Girls 
Soccer coaching staff. 
 
For more information on the camp, call Sue Houmiel at  
393-4951 x 133. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

LISBON CENTRAL PRESEASON SOCCER CAMP 
 

Camper:         Grade on 9/2012:      
 
Parents Name(s):              
 
Home Phone:     Work Phone:      Cell Phone:     
 
Mailing Address:              
 
City:         State:     Zip:     
 

Grades 7-12 ($100)    Goalie Camp ($100)      Grades 3-6 ($50)   
 

T-Shirt Size:     
 

Parent Release 
This is to certify that my son/daughter has permission to participate in any and all camp activities.  I assume all risks and hazards 
incidental to such participation and I do hereby agree to hold harmless the staff of the Lisbon Central Soccer Camp from any and 
all claims arising out of any injury to my child.  Furthermore, this verifies that the camper is up-to-date with his/her 
immunizations and is able to participate in all camp activities.  In the event of an injury my permission is granted for treatment as 
required at the nearest medical treatment facility. 
 

ASTHMA:     BEE STING ALLERGY:    
(Updated Bee Sting Kit and/or Asthma Inhaler must accompany camper) 

 
Parent/Guardian Signature:        Date:      
 

Make checks payable to:  Lisbon Soccer 
Return to: 

Lisbon Soccer 
PO Box 262  

Ogdensburg, NY 13669 

Registration is limited to the first 100 paid entries for each camp.      Questions? 393-4951 x133 
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This combined Heuvelton, Morristown, and Lisbon Basketball Camp is for boys entering grades 7-12 and will be held 
at Lisbon Central School the week of July 2nd through July 5th from 8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.  The coaching staff for 
the week will be the Varsity and JV coaches from each school, as well as former SLU All-American Josh Sharlow.  
The cost to attend the camp is $75 per athlete/ $120 for two athletes from the same family and each camper will 
receive a camp T-shirt.  
 
SKILLS FOCUS:  The intent of this camp is to focus on the offensive and defensive skill development of each player.  
Every day there will be individual station work, one-on-one play, and three-on-three and five-on-five play.  Every day 
there will be a guest speaker that has been involved in various capacities of the game. 
 
Any questions please contact either Sean Backus (276-0230) or Josh McAllister (528-7355) 
 
Please return the form by 6/25 to Sean Backus at 9433 Five Mile Line Rd., Ogdensburg, NY 13669.  All Checks 
should be made out to North Country Basketball Camp, C/O Sean Backus. 

 

 
Campers Name:        Grade:     D.OB.    
 
 
Parent/Guardian Name:        Phone:      
 
Emergency Contact:        Phone:          

 
T-Shirt Size:   

 
 
PARENT AUTHORIZATION: 
I hereby authorize the coaches of the Lisbon/Heuvelton/Morristown Basketball Camp to act for me according to 

their judgment in any emergency requiring medical attention.  I hereby submit that my child is physically fit.  I 

hereby release the Coaches, Lisbon Central School District, their agents and employees from all liability and waive 

any and all claims if my child is injured at camp. 
 

 

 

Signature  Date 
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Board Meeting Summary 

The Lisbon Central School Board of Education met on 
Thursday, May 3, 2012, immediately following the 
Budget Hearing for the 2012-2013 Budget.  Agenda 
items included: 

• Business:  approval  of an overnight trip for 
the 12:1:1 class, approval of the senior class 
trip to Virginia, approval of sports mergers 
with Canton Central School and Heuvelton 
Central School, and approval of the Elections 
Inspectors  

• Personnel: approval of the Marching Band 
Director, Flag Line Assembly Director, and 
volunteer Marching Band staff members 

• Financial:  Review and approval of financial 
documents for April 2012 

• Discussion items included:  Updates on the 
phone system and the Foreign Exchange Student 
Certification process. 

• Administrator’s Reports included:  Buildings 
and Grounds Report, Athletic Report; May 
events/calendar review, the Annual Appreciation 
Luncheon, and current enrollment 

The next meeting of the LCS Board of Education will 
be held Thursday, June 14, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Board Room.   

 

 
 

 

 

. 
 
 

Calendar of Events 
 

June 1 
• School Picnic – 1:00 p.m. 
• Yearbook Release Dance:  Grades 

7-12  7:00-10:00 p.m. 
 

June 2
nd

  
• LCS Jazz Band to Lake George 

 
June 6  

• Hop-a-thon 
 

June 7 
• Kindergarten Screening 

 
June 8 

• DK-3 Grade Concert – 1:00 p.m. 
• Relay for Life – 5:00 p.m. OFA 

 
June 13 

• Ms. Leakey’s class to Fair Haven 
Beach State Park 

• Kindergarten walking trip to Lisbon 
Depot 

 
June 14 

• Kindergarten trip to the Remington 
Art Museum/Kids Kingdom/and Ice 
Cream 

• Multi-age Parent Meeting 6:00 p.m. 
• Board Meeting – 7:00 p.m. 

 
June 15 

• DK/Kindergarten Donuts with Dad  
• FROGS Assembly – 12:30 p.m. 

 
June 18 

• Second Grade Field Trip to Ottawa 
• Third Grade Field Trip to Remington 

Museum 
 

June 20-22 
• 11:30 a.m. Dismissal for UPK-6 

 
June 21 

• Kindergarten Graduation – 9:30 a.m. 
 

June 22 
• Last Day of School 
• Class of 2012 Graduation Ceremony 

– 6:30 p.m. 
 

 
Events are also posted on  

our website 

www.lisboncs.schoolwires.com 

 

Project ACES was held on May 2nd.  This is our 

7th year participating in the event!   

http://www.lisboncs.schoolwires.com/
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Kindergarten 
Screening 

 

Kindergarten Screening will be 
held on June 7th for any child in 
the district who will be five 
before December 1, 2012 and 
did not attend Universal Pre-
Kindergarten (UPK) at Lisbon 
School.  If you have a student 
who is kindergarten age and 
have not received information 
from the school, please contact 
the Elementary Office at 393-
4951 x133 to schedule a 
screening time. 

 

UPK Orientation 

Orientation for UPK students 
(those who will be four before 
December 1, 2012) will be held 
during the week of June 18th.    
Information will be mailed to 
those students who sent in their 
applications.  If you have a 
child that is eligible and have 
not applied, please contact the 
Elementary Office at 393-4951 
x133. 
 

Self-Discipline/Initiative 
These students were recognized   

for demonstrating self-discipline and initiative. 
. 

Rachel Beldock  Naleigha Kinney 
Riley Beldock  Olivia Lawton 
Abbaghail Compo  Tyler Martin 
Kursten Cooke  Elizabeth Mitchell 
Alexander Denny  Saige Oshier 
Payton Durant  Madison Parker 
Ava Downey  Collin Parmeter 
Isabella Doyle  Megan Perry 
Cambree Gilbo  Aliyah Stevenson 
Caleb Hayden  Hayden Vesel 
Seth Hough  Dylan Wood 
Emma Jameson  Gregory Wood 
Rylee Jones  Nathan Woods 

 

 

Proud FROGS Members! 

FROGS Assembly 

June 15th 

12:30 P.M. 
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April FROGS Members 
 

New Members 
Gavin Carpenter  
Cara Lawrence  
Alysse Young  
Conner Briggs  
Emily Downey  
Steven Lavair  
Collin Parmeter  
Cheyenne Shattuck  
Mikaela Buckley  
Austen Cota  
Cooper Davison  
Aida Gonzales  
David Pirie  
Cody Snyder  
Richard Dominie II  
Abraham Morrow  
Hayes Bouchey  
Brianna Hall  
Cole Hazen  
Mariah Murphy 
Paul Payne  
Gregory Wood  
Breanna Ashley  
Carly Harper  
Hunter Martin  
Shawna Parmeter  
Aramis Sattler  
Brooklynn Stolz  
Jeremy Addington-Measheaw  
Cole LaRock  
Claire Ward  
Alainnah Bonno  
Lane Bouchey  
Logan Lawton  
Brielle McKee  
Michaela Fields  
Sean Bates  
Trent Menard  
Nicholas Pellerin  
Miss Duprey 
Mrs. Farrand 
Miss Leahy 
 
 

Super Kids: 25 pts 
Connor Bell  
Jasmine Addington-Measheaw  
Reid Doyle  
Maddison LeBel  
Mathew Bleau  
Payton Durant  
Zackary Dutton  
Saige Oshier  
 
Star Readers: 50 pts 
Joclyn Davison  
Emma Berg  
Gabriella Fennessy  
Emma Gravlin  
Jordan Addington-Measheaw  
Mathew Dean  
Abigail Evans  
Joselyn Freeman  
Benjamin LaRock 
Calea LeBel  
Chasity Parmeter  
Cordelia Pickman  
Miles Gendebien  
Andrew Hollis  
Allison Bennett 
Porty Sattler  
Naleigha Kinney  
Claire Donaldson  
Mrs. Brown-Flack 
Mr. Doyle 
Miss Duprey 
Miss Leahy 
 
Star Readers: 75 pts 
Trinity Spicer  
Rowan Elgendy  
Jaylin Massia  
Aliyah Stevenson  
Kamrynn Gammon 
Kursten Cooke  
Gabrielle Kroeger  
Matthew Gilbo  
McKenna Gray  
Mackenzie Cota  

Carson Smith  
Claire Donaldson  
Mr. Doyle 
Miss Duprey 
 
Star Readers: 100 pts 
Griffin Wert  
Chase Jacobs  
Noah Martin  
Michael Bice  
Aliyah Stevenson  
Makayla Hyde 
Ryleigh Oshier  
Athos Sattler  
Alexis Worden 
Brandon Scott  
Mr. Doyle 
Miss Duprey 
Mrs. Smith 
 
Star Readers: 150 pts 
Megan Deruchia  
Matthew Kinney  
Austin Bleau  
Emma Stemples  
Hailie Addison  
Miss Duprey 
Mrs. O’Neil 
 
Star Readers: 200 pts 
Elizabeth Brabant  
Omnea Elgendy  
Nicholas Taylor  
Miss Duprey 
 
Star Readers: 250 pts 
Amanda Walker  
Miss Livingston 
 
Star Readers: 350 pts 
Miss Montroy 
 
Star Readers: 600 pts 
Riley Baxter  
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GUIDANCE OFFICE NEWS 
 

 

Final Grades & Regents Exam Grades 

 

Please do not call the school to ask about Regents exam grades or final grades prior to report cards being 

mailed on June 25
th

 for grades 7-12.  We cannot give grades out until they are finalized, and new State 
scoring standards require that all Regents exams go through a computer scanning process to be scored.  
Thus, we expect to not have grades until report cards are completed.  Teachers will also not be permitted to 
give students Regents exam scores because they are not considered official and definite until they have been 
scanned by the State.  We appreciate your consideration in this request. 
  

Summer School 2012 

 
Students needing to attend summer school will be notified by mail a few days after school ends.  Regional 
summer school for grades 7-12 is available at Ogdensburg Free Academy from July 5th through August 15th, 
with Regents Exams scheduled for August 16 & 17.  Attendance is crucial for success in summer school.  
Parents are responsible for transporting their child(ren) to and from summer school, but there is no cost to 
the family for the classes.  Further information is available for pick up in the Guidance Office.  Registration 
is available by calling Lisbon Central School and speaking with Mrs. Barney or Mrs. Putman in the 
Guidance Office. 
 

August 2012 Regents Exams 

 

August Regents exams will be offered on August 16 and 17 this year.  Again, the tests are available at 
Ogdensburg Free Academy and Canton High School, but students must register in July to take an August 
exam.  Students wishing to retake a Regents exam without enrolling in the summer school course will be 
charged $35.00 per exam for the administration and scoring.  The August Regents Exam schedule is as 
follows: 
 Thursday, 8/16 @ 8:30 a.m.   Friday, 8/17 @ 8:30 a.m. 
 Comprehensive English    US History & Government 
 Integrated Algebra    RCT in Global Studies 
 Geometry      RCT in Mathematics 
 RCT in Writing 
 
 Thursday, 8/16 @ 12:30 p.m.   Friday, 8/17 a@ 12:30 p.m. 
 Global History & Geography   Living Environment 
 RCT in Science     Earth Science 
 RCT in US History    RCT in Reading 
 

Guidance Direct 

 

We have a guidance software program at Lisbon Central which allows students to create an account and do 
college and occupational searches, scholarship searches, interest inventories, resume preparation, etc.  The 
program is Guidance Direct.  Any student is welcome to sign on using the information below.  I encourage 
students to access the program in study hall from student computers and from home via the Internet, and 
some teachers may use the program with an entire class.  Once a student creates an account, Mrs. Putman 
can see any saved searches or data they have completed so that we can use it with them on future 
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plans.  Students and parents are welcome to use Guidance Direct throughout the summer from any computer 
with Internet access. 
 
To sign on, the students can go to: www.guidancedirect.com or can link to it from the LCS website. 
School ID: 2339829              School Password: L30L5123 
If you are a new user, CREATE NEW ACCOUNT and click login. 
If you are an existing user, enter your USER NAME and PASSWORD, and click login. 
 

Seniors to be… 
 
Current juniors entering their senior year in the fall have some planning and decision making ahead of them.  
For college-bound students, summer is a good time to begin narrowing college choices, visit colleges, and 
find out all about specific college programs by calling schools or looking at college websites.  Seniors will 
begin the college application process in the early fall and will spend most of the senior year applying for 
scholarships.  The Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) cannot be completed until January 1 
or later of the senior year. 
  
Students and parents looking to begin the college hunt may want to check out Guidance Direct and some 
other college search programs available at the following websites: 
  www.collegeboard.com 
  www.petersons.com 
  www.princetonreview.com 

www.meritaid.com 
 
The above websites allow students to pick majors, college locations of interest, select college size, 
extracurricular activities of interest, etc. to narrow the list of potential schools. 
 

 
 

 

 

For Kick Butts Day 2012, Lisbon Reality Check youth set up a display of 70 
sneakers in their school to demonstrate the 70 New Yorkers that die each day of 
smoking.  
 

http://www.guidancedirect.com/
http://www.collegeboard.com/
http://www.petersons.com/
http://www.princetonreview.com/
http://www.meritaid.com/
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National Young Scholars Program 

 

 
 
 

Lisbon Central School 4th grader, Nathan Spooner, 
will be taking part in the National Young Scholars Program 
this summer.  Nathan was nominated by a teacher at Lisbon 
Central; his application was submitted in February and 
accepted. 

This summer, high-achieving elementary school 
students will take part in the National Young Scholars 
Program (NYSP).  Held on campuses across the United 
States, NYSP inspires outstanding 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade 
students to explore, invent, learn and think creatively. 

“The National Young Scholars Program provides 
students with the opportunity to engage in hands-on 
interactive learning, while challenging them in an 
intellectually stimulating environment outside of the regular 
classroom,” said Dr. Marguerite C. Regan, Dean of 
Academic Affairs for the Program. 

NYSP gives students the chance to unleash their 
full learning potential as they further their interest in specific 
areas of study such as engineering, forensic science and 
medicine.  Throughout the Program, young students engage 
in challenging coursework, gain a greater sense of 
independence and experience a renaissance of learning.  The 
program culminates with student-created projects tying in 
leadership skills learned with the discoveries made in their 
specific area of study. 

Activities such as embarking on a fascinating 
journey into the human body and solving a “whodunit” 
through work in a model forensics lab are just two highlights 
of the innovative curriculum.  Stimulation activities and 
role-play encourage scholars to develop their leadership 

skills, while introducing them to the concepts of team 
building, problem solving, public speaking and goal setting. 

“NYSP taps into the natural curiosity that students 
at this young age already have,” said Dr. Regan.  “This 
program will help them continue down a path toward a 
lifelong love of learning.” 

NYSP is dedicated to identifying, inspiring and 
honoring the nation’s most promising elementary school 
students.  The Program is comprised of highly successful 
practitioners in the field of elementary education who boast 
more than 25 years of experience in implementing 
successful education programs for students. 

Nathan has chosen to attend NYSP’s one week 
program at Villanova University in Philadelphia, PA 
studying the strand Engineering Design:  Building the 
Vehicles of the Future.  In this strand students will form 
design teams and use science, technology, engineering and 
math to brainstorm, design, build and test a model and then 
present their team’s finished product. 

Nathan, his brother Nicholas and his parents, Sarah 
Lajoie of Lisbon and Jason Spooner of Ogdensburg, would 
like to sincerely thank all their friends and family who are 
helping to raise the money for Nathan’s tuition.  Popcorn 
sales, a Treasure Chest Raffle, Beef Stick sales and some 
generous donations from friends, family, Mort Backus and 
Sons, and the Lisbon PTSA have contributed toward his 
tuition so far. 

For any additional information about the National 
Young Scholars Program, you can visit their website at 
www.nationalyoungscholars.org. 
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The Sky’s the Limit! 
 

  
 Location:  Morley Wesleyan Church 
 
 VBS will last from:  July 22-July 26, 2012 
 
 Each day’s fun begins at  6:00 p.m. 
 
 The VBS day ends at 8:15 p.m. 
 
 For more information, call:  (315) 386-3342 
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Contact Us  

(315) 393-4951  

 Superintendent/Elementary Office x133 

  Middle/High School Office x180 

  Guidance Office x182 

  Tax Collector x187 

  Nurse’s Office x151 

  Business Manager x188 

 

Or visit us on the web at: 

www.lisboncs.schoolwires.com 

 

 

 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

 Marc Montroy 
President 

 Blake Gendebien 
Vice President 

 

     
Tammy 

Amo 
Megan 

Bowdish 
Chera 

Davison 
Larry 
 Doyle 

Scott 
Walker 

 

 
ADMINISTRATION 

 
Erin E. Woods, Superintendent of School/Elementary Principal 

Eric Burke, Secondary/Middle School Principal 
Wendy White, Business Manager 

Staci Vaughn, CSE/CPSE Chairperson/School Psychologist 
 
The Board of Education will meet on the second Thursday of every 
month at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Room, unless otherwise posted. 
 

Thursday, June 14, 2012 
Organization Meeting/Board Meeting – July 2, 2012 

 

 

http://www.lisboncs.schoolwires.com/

